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OCTOBER 2, 2012 Board of Education Meeting
Board of Education 2012
President – Joel D. Bergeron; Vice President – Sue Murray;

Secretary – Dr. Darlene L. Pomponio; Treasurer – W. Kirk Hayhurst
Trustees - Patricia Graziani, Paul C. Knott, Rebecca Reed-Hall
DISCUSSION

TECHNOLOGY - Mike Toschi gave a Technology Department overview.  It has been a rough start with the turnover in staff, hardware being outdated and the change in our telephone service provider.   

School Net is now available and replaces the PowerSchool Studio used for test assessment analysis and training will be held this month.  

Mr. Toschi said we are looking at security upgrades to be funded with Title 31A.  These funds, $200,000, cannot be used in the classroom, only for projects like this.  Plante Moran will be the consultant and this project should be completed by the end of the school year.  A committee will review the plans for all buildings.  

Technology upgrades have been made at Beacon and Asher.  The enrollment at Asher for Virtual Students has increased.  They have a process in place that is going very well.  Mr. Toschi said options for virtual classes are increasing and we need to create a solution to have all students in one location for this program.

He reminded everyone of items that need to be addressed, i.e., server infrastructure, our telephone system, elementary school computer replacements, and mandated testing to be online in 2014. 

FINANCE - Dan Phillips gave a brief update on finances.  Our auditors are in the district and their work should be completed by the end of the week.  They will present the 2011-2012 Audit at the November 13 Board Meeting.

Our fall student count will be reviewed at our October 9 FIT Committee meeting.  We will also review the 2011/2012 final figures and the 2012/2013 budget.  We will have a budget revision in December and will submit our Deficit Elimination Plan Update to the State.  Our FID report is due in November as well as all federal reports.  

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT - Mr. Grusecki reported the reform package is being held up and this will cost districts a higher retirement rate until this is changed, hopefully in November.

We are dealing with issues throughout the district, i.e., peanut allergies and changes in the lunches served. We address these issues as we are made aware of them.  Ms. Larson, Food Service Director, is in the midst of identifying the ingredients in foods being served.  

The district has been assigned an Interventionist to work with Chormann, a Focus School.  We will work with Ms. Pastor and Ms. Schiappacasse to make that gap smaller.  A meeting is scheduled with staff at Beacon Friday to discuss this program being a Priority School.  

On a positive note, our local Walmart store has made a generous donation of ten $100 gift cards for staff and also a palette of supplies for the buildings.  He thanked Walmart for their continued support to schools.

Mr. Grusecki said we received an award at our last meeting from SET/SEG for our Big Buddies / Little Buddies program.  This program has also been chosen as one of Michigan’s Best Programs and will be recognized at the MASB Fall Conference on November 10.  Congratulations to all involved.

ACTION ITEMS APPROVED:
Gerisch May 2013 Field Trip to Chicago
Hiring of Lindsey Pierce, Special Education Teacher, and Patricia Westcott, Art Teacher
Seat Time Waiver for Grades 6 – 12 for Virtual Classes
Nomination of Katherine Stegbauer to the Wayne RESA Parent Advisory Committee 

Kelly Kowalkowski placed on continuing tenure status

Dr. Darlene Pomponio
Board of Education Secretary

